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Special Use Permit – Applicant’s Statement  

The attached application is for a Special Use Permit (SUP) at 1101 Bainbridge Street, located in the Old 
Manchester District. The existing historic structure is two stories tall with a basement and occupies most 
of the .348 acre site. This application is for the approval to maintain the allowable, and existing, R63 
uses in the building while adding the potential for Business Use (Multi-Tenant) throughout the building 
and for the main sanctuary to be used as either Business, Restaurant, or Mercantile Use. The current 
plan is to receive an SUP for the building shell as described and lease tenant spaces out under 
separate CO’s similar to a standard commercial building. The current R-63 zoning does not allow 
business use but with the building’s proximity to Hull Street and the existing size of the structure we feel 
this to be the best use of the space.  

The property is currently grandfathered with 23 parking spaces and has ample street frontage offering 
supplemental parking opportunities. While no additional parking spaces are being required by this 
Special Use Permit, the applicant plans to have additional parking spaces available on nearby parcels 
to adequately meet the market demands of future tenants.  

Historic Tax Credits may be obtained for the building and the exterior will be maintained at its original 
appearance. This has yet to be decided since the building is good shape and minimal work would be 
required for the planned uses. Other than some minor masonry repairs and paint touch up, trimming 
back existing landscaping is the extent of the exterior work.  

Using this building for a business, restaurant and/ or Mercantile function will enhance the overall 
neighborhood environment by increasing both social and economic activity in the surrounding area. 
The characteristics of the building’s end use and features will contribute the community and will not be 
detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the community involved. We further 
feel the project will not tend to create congestion in streets, roads, alleys, and other public ways and 
places in the area involved.  

The building will be upgraded to meet or exceed applicable codes including ADA restrooms, life and 
fire safety, and it will not create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers. With the building structure 
existing and minor improved at the interior we feel the structure will not tend to overcrowding of land 
and not cause an undue concentration of population or adversely affect or interfere with public or 
private schools, parks, playgrounds, water supplies, sewage disposal, transportation or other public 
requirements, conveniences and improvements or interfere with adequate light and air.  

 


